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      City of Port St. Lucie 

 Planning and Zoning Department  
                A City for All Ages  
 
 

 
              
 
TO:  Planning and Zoning Board Members 
 
FROM: Bonnie Landry, AICP 
 
RE:  P21-025 River Place LLC 
 
DATE: Tuesday, August 31, 2021 
              
 
 
The following comments were included in the March 2, 2021 agenda item which was tabled at the 
applicant’s request.  



















          Anita Neal 
462 NE Bluefish Point 

Port St. Lucie, FL 34983 
 

February 26, 2021 

 
Patricia A. Tobin, AICP 
City of Port St. Lucie 
Planning and Zoning Department 
121 SW Port St. Lucie Blvd., Bldg. B 
Port St. Lucie, FL 34984-5099 
 
Re: KTLC River Place, LLC P21-025 
 
Dear Ms. Tobin, 
 
Our family owns a residence in River Place on the St. Lucie, specifically at the location 
stated above. We deliberated a long time before determining that this development was 
the right fit for us. We are grateful for the amenities provided and the friendliness of the 
community.  
 
I am concerned after receiving a letter form the City of Port St. Lucie, dated February 
18, 2021, advising our family of a request from HJA Design Studio to rezone Parcel N 
(property ID # 3416-675-0034-000-7). The presentation made by HJA Design Studio left 
many questions unanswered and concerns from many of our neighbors. In fact, the 
River Pace POA voted against moving forward with HJA Design Studio’s proposal at 
their February 9th POA meeting.  
 
We chose to live in Canoe Creek because we liked the look of the homes with metal 
roofs and hardiplank siding. The development has preserved much of the natural 
environment which allows for visitors of all shapes and sizes. It also provides a green 
corridor for some of our larger visitors, like fox and bobcats connecting with the Oxbow 
Learning Center acreage.  
 
I feel after learning of the developers plans, this is not the right fit for our community. 
I ask that you deny the proposed zoning change to Parcel N. 
 
    
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Anita Neal 
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